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•  What is Safe at Home?
The Tennessee Secretary of State’s Safe at Home program is an 

address confidentiality program for victims of domestic violence and 
other crimes. Safe at Home aims to protect the confidentiality of 
the participant’s address on public records and provides an official 
substitute address.

•  Why should I consider Safe at Home?
Under Tennessee law, all state or local government records are 
considered public and available for public review. These records 
include identifying documents like voter registration and driver’s 
license information, making it easy for abusers to find you. 
Through the Safe at Home program, your address is concealed 
and secure.

•  How does Safe at Home protect me?
You will be given a substitute mailing address to be used as 
an official mailing address. Safe at Home forwards the mail 
received at the substitute address to you and keeps your 
address confidential.

•  Should I apply for Safe at Home?
You should apply if:

•  you are a victim of domestic abuse, stalking, human trafficking, or 
any sexual offense.

•  you are a victim of a crime and have recently relocated or are 
planning to relocate because you fear future harm.

• you or your children are enrolled in or will need to enroll in government 
assistance programs or public schools.

Where do I get more information?

For more information on the Safe at Home 
Program, visit

sos.tn.gov/SafeAtHome

Additional contact 
information

Telephone: (615) 253-3043

Email: TNSOS.SAFE@tn.gov

Mailing Address: 

Safe At Home Address 
Confidentiality Program
312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue  
TN Tower, 6th Floor  
Nashville, TN 37243

“Safe at Home 
provides victims and 
their families with a 
tool to help heal from 
their abuse, begin new 
lives and finally feel a 
sense of security in their 
communities.”

- Secretary of State Tre Hargett


